
NOTICE TO CHAIR OF THE 
RESOURCES AND PUBLIC REALM SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Report for Meeting of the Cabinet - 22 May 2017

The following reports, not included on the Forward Plan by the appropriate date and 
not circulated 5 clear days before the meeting will be considered at the meeting of 
the Cabinet on 22 May 2017:

1) Matter to be decided

Executive items not included in forward plan with 28 days’ notice: 

Item Decision to be taken 

Review of Community 
Asset Transfers Policy

Following a review of the Community Asset Transfer Policy, for 
Cabinet to approve the discontinuation of the Community Asset 
Transfer scheme from 31 May 2017. 

2) When decisions to be made

22 May 2017

3) Reason why it is impracticable to defer the decisions until it can be included 
on the forward plan.  

As per explanation below. 

4) Reason why it is urgent and it is not possible to give five clear days’ notice

The paper recommends discontinuing the scheme by 31 May 2017. To delay could 
result in the submission of further Expressions of Interest in council assets which 
could not be fully assessed between now and the June Cabinet meeting. As such, it 
would not be an organisation’s interest to pursue such an application. At this current 
point in time there are no outstanding CAT applications under assessment.


